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No. Area or properties under review Parishes directly affected Draft Recommendation 

13 Melton Hill Development area Melton and Woodbridge 
Boundary move between Melton and Woodbridge – the new Melton 
Hill development to be wholly situated within Woodbridge parish. 

Proposal of CGR Member Working Group 

See Map 7 

The boundary between Melton and Woodbridge should be moved resulting in the whole of the Melton Hill development sitting wholly in 
Woodbridge.  The whole development would also fall into the Woodbridge District ward as the District boundary line would also move to 
follow the new parish boundary.

The boundary should move as per the green dashed line on Map 7. 

Reasons for recommendation: 

The recommendation has local support – Melton Parish Council and Woodbridge Town Council responses suggested that the development should 
be wholly situation in either Melton or Woodbridge. 

The majority of the existing buildings are in the parish of Woodbridge.  Residents are likely to look towards Woodbridge for shops and other local 
amenities.  The previous Council Offices that occupied the area had a Woodbridge address. 

LGBCE consent will be required for this recommendation.   

The current District ward boundary between Melton and Woodbridge follows the parish boundary and as such will need to be altered. 

Parish Wards will be created for Melton as a consequence of the County Council review which will also need to be altered. 
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Draft recommendation to change boundary   
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